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02/22/2023   GWE # 16496.61  
  

City of Lathrup Village  

27400 Southfield Road  

Lathrup Village, MI., 48076  

Attn:   Susan Montenegro, City Administrator 
  
Re:      Gate Valve Refurbishment / Replacement – Capital Improvement Bond 
            

 

Dear Susan, 
 
As part of the 2021 Capital Improvement Bond, approximately 167 existing gate valves are to be    
inspected and either refurbished or replaced. The City’s contractor (Sunde LLC) has inspected 
approximately 29 of the gate valves but cannot verify the condition since the gate wells are impacted with 
debris from the bottom to the top of the valve. 
 
In the summer and fall of 2022, the City DPW had requested assistance from the City of Southfield’s 
DPW but has not received a return call after several attempts. 
 
Therefore, we have requested a quote from the City’s cured-in-place-pipe contractor, DVM Utilities owns 
and operated several large Vactor trucks required for this type of work.  DVM has quoted the City $375 
for each gate well cleaning and $1,300 per day for any required traffic control along Southfield Road. It is 
our opinion that traffic control will not be required. 
 
Based on the above, we would recommend the City approve the quote of $375 per gate well cleaning and 
budget for one (1) day of traffic control. 
 
Estimated Cost: 
 
Gate well cleaning  29 ea x $375 /ea = $10,875.00 
Traffic control   1 day x $1,300   = $1,300.00 
         $12,175.00 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or need additional information. 
 
 
Respectfully, 

GIFFELS WEBSTER 
 
 
 

Scott A. Ringler, P.E., LEED AP 
Partner 
 

Encl:  Location Map 
 DVM Quote 
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Typical Gate Valve and Well Detail   Debris Filled Gate Well 
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Scott A. Ringler

From: Scott A. Ringler

Sent: Wednesday, February 22, 2023 1:45 PM

To: Scott A. Ringler

Subject: FW: Lathrup

From: Karl Bates <KBates@dvmutilities.com>  

Sent: Wednesday, September 21, 2022 3:41 PM 

To: Scott A. Ringler <sringler@giffelswebster.com> 

Cc: sstec@lathrupvillage.org 

Subject: RE: Lathrup 

  

Scott, 

  

Good afternoon.  Thank you for the clarification. 

  

Based on the information provided, DVM Utilities proposes a unit price of $375.00/each. 

  

If a lane closure is required to complete the work, we propose an additional $1,300.00/day. 

  

This work could begin and be completed as soon as next week, if approved. 

 

Respectfully, 

  

Karl J Bates III 

6045 Sims Rd., Suite #2 

Sterling Heights, MI 48313 

Direct: (248)930-8524 

Office: (586)979-0402  

kbates@dvmutilities.com 

  

 
  




